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To:   Children’s Service Providers 
 
From:   Cassandra Phipps – Director of Children’s Initiative 
 
CC:  Ebony Reynolds-Clinical Officer, Melissa Moody-Chief Clinical Officer 
 
Re:   DWIHN / ACMH Communication Protocol 
 
Date:   2/24/2022 

 
Effective March 15, 2022 – A Communication Protocol will be established regarding Parent Support Partner 
(PSP) and Youth Peer Support Partner (YPS) staffing requirements. In an effort to be more consistent and 
efficient; the attached documents detail the communication protocol among the Children’s Service Providers, 
the Association for Children’s Mental Health (ACMH), and Detroit Wayne Integrated Health Network 
(DWIHN).   
 
In addition, as the Prepaid Inpatient Health Plan (PIHP), DWIHN will be the direct contact to MDHHS if there 
are any communication barriers, questions, and or concerns relating to ACMH.  Also, ACMH will direct any 
operational concerns with Children Service Providers to DWIHN to manage. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact System of Care Manager, Sherri Ruza at 
sruza1@dwihn.org.   
 
 
Thank you 
 
 
 
 
Cassandra Phipps, LPC, LLP, CAADC  
Director of Children’s Initiatives 
Detroit Wayne Integrated Health Network 
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